   ST. MICHAEL ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH

751 Locust Street
                                                                                  PO Box 103

                                                          St. Michael, Pennsylvania 15951
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Rev. Brian Warchola, Administrator
MASSES:
(814) 495-9640
Saturday                     4:00 pm

                                                                                                               Sunday Morning        8:00 am

                                                                                                                                                                       10:30 am

Secretary:          Michele Panick
Daily Mass           See Bulletin

Bookkeeper:       Kathy Kalicky
Holy Days            See Bulletin

DRE:                      Laurie Sloan


Maintenance:  Rodney Turgeon
Office Hours:

PHONES:
                 8:30 am to 3:30 pm

Rectory / Office: (814) 495-9640
Monday, Tues., Thurs., Friday

Fax:                     (814) 495-9424
Confessions:
Rel. Education:  (814) 495-4873
Saturday 3:30 pm to 3:45 pm
Parish Website
Sunday   7:30 am to   7:45 am
www.saintmichaelchurch.weebly.com
              10:00 am to 10:15 am
Secretaries’ E-mail
                Anytime Requested
saintmichaelsecretaries@yahoo.com
                                                                  YEAR: 2017    NUMBER:  50
                                            SERVING GOD AND COMMUNITY FOR OVER ONE HUNDRED YEARS!

BAPTISM:

By Appointment.  Reserve at least one month in advance. 




Preparation classes are necessary. 

MARRIAGE:

Make arrangements at least nine months in advance.




Preparation sessions are necessary.

FUNERALS:

Arrangements are made in conjunction with the funeral home. 




Eulogies must be given at the funeral home at the time of the wake service or at the luncheon.  No eulogies at the funeral liturgy, please.

REGISTRATION
Those new to the area, newlyweds, and single adults, (even if registered

       and 

before with their families) are asked to register by calling the Parish Office.

MEMBERSHIP:

Every parishioner must be registered. This is a condition for admission 




to our Program and reception of the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, First Penance, First Eucharist, and Matrimony; also, for testimonial letters or sponsorship of Baptism and Confirmation outside the Parish.

VISITATION:

We are concerned and want to be advised when someone is ill at 


 

home or in the hospital.  Call the rectory to have the shut-in placed on our monthly Holy Communion calls or seriously ill prayer list.

SACRAMENTAL
Requires parish registration and active Mass participation for Baptism
POLICY:

and Marriage.

BULLETIN ARTICLES: Articles are due to the Parish Office by Noon on TUESDAYS.
              First Sunday in Advent            December 10, 2017                                        [image: image3.jpg]


       Month of The Immaculate Conception
MASS INTENTIONS:  (December 11 -  December 17, 2017)
Monday
8:00 AM
Fritzie & Michael Beaver req. by Remy (Ray) Beaver
Tuesday
8:00 AM
Kristan Deighan req. by Family of Rick & Nancy Wessel
Wednesday    8:00 AM
MHT, South Fork & St. Benedict’s, Johnstown
                     12:05 PM      St. Benedict’s, Johnstown
Thursday
8:00 AM
Mary A. Elersic req. by Mr. & Mrs. Joseph McCloskey & Family
Friday
8:00 AM
Tom Dulashaw req. by Mike & Marie Lavor
Saturday 
4:00 PM
Vocations for the Priesthood req. by Knights of Columbus
Sunday
8:00 AM
Rose DiPaola req. by Don & Marie Jo Plummer

                     10:30 AM      People of the Parish

LITURGICIAL APPOINTMENTS: 

Saturday, December 16
4:00 PM
Offertory Procession
Lector:
Sherry Dipko                                        Knights of Columbus Members
Minister of the Host:
Babe Richards                                         

Ministers of the Cup:
Theresa Carlson & Vince Arena
Altar Servers:
Caden Roberts & Carson Kundrod
Cantor:
Amanda Williamson
Greeter:
Darlene Marshall
Sunday, December 17
8:00 AM
Offertory Procession
Lector:                                    Peter Bernard                                            Don & Marie Jo Plummer
Minister of the Host:
Betty Long

Ministers of the Cup:
Beth Kundrod & Marie Bernard 
Altar Servers:
Andrew Martin & Brian Bernard
Cantor:
Anita Lorek
Greeter:
Carol Hautz
Sunday, December 17
10:30 AM
Offertory Procession
Lector:
James Lashinsky                                         John & Michelle Vitez
[image: image4.emf]Minister of the Host:
Sharon Paterson                                                              
Ministers of the Cup:
Edie Knobloch & Susan Wieczorek
Altar Servers:
Carter, Kirstyn & Cameron Vitez 
Cantor:
Louis McCloskey
Greeter:                                   8th Grade REACH Students
Sunday, December 17
Collection Counters

Tom & Sharon Paterson

Bob Casti, Sara Zybura
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FR. BRIAN’S MESSAGE ~ With all due respect to all my beloved parishioners. I have noticed for a while that some people are chewing gum during Mass. The main reason this is a problem is because I don’t believe all of them are disposing of the gum prior to receiving Holy Communion. We should also be mindful of our 1 hour fast before receiving Communion. The reason being if even the tiniest particle of the Eucharist or the smallest droplet of our Lord’s Precious Blood gets into the gum and later the gum is spit out into a wastebasket, or Heaven knows where, then the real Presence of Jesus Christ is now in the garbage with used tissues, etc.… Having said that NEVER approach Holy Communion with gum or anything in your mouth. The Most Holy Eucharist is the source and summit of our Catholic Faith and must be revered with all our hearts and souls.
PLEASE NOTE ~ Second collections will only be taken up when announced at the beginning of the Mass, otherwise there will not be a second collection.
ADVENT CONFESSIONS ~ Advent Confessions will be here at St. Michael’s Thursday, December 14th at 6:00 PM.  A couple priests will be present to assist Fr. Brian.  Mark your calendars now.  We will combine with Most Holy Trinity, South Fork. St. Bartholomew’s, Wilmore, will be having confessions on Thursday, December 21st, at 6:00 PM. Everyone welcome! 
AREA ADVENT PENANCE SERVICES ~ Sunday, December 10th, Saint John Gualbert Cathedral, Johnstown at 1:30 PM;  Monday, December 11th, Holy Family Parish, Portage at 7:00 PM;  Thursday, December 14th, Basilica of St. Michael the Archangel, Loretto at 7:00 PM;  Sunday, December 17th, Holy Name Parish, Ebensburg at 2:00 PM and Saint Benedict Parish, Johnstown at 5:00 PM;  Friday, December 22nd, Saint Aloysius Parish, Cresson at 7:00 PM. 
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OPLATKI ~ Envelopes containing the Oplatki wafers can be found at the church entrances.  A free will donation may be given.
CHRISTMAS FLOWERS ~ If you would like to purchase a Christmas flower for a living (In Honor Of) or a deceased (In Memory Of) member of your family, please do so by using the Christmas Flower envelope in your packet. The normal offering is $10.00. Extra envelopes can be found at the church entrances.
SECOND SUNDAY FOOD PANTRY COLLECTION ~ This weekend is our Second Sunday Food Collection. Please bring in non-perishable food items or toiletries with you. Monetary donations are also appreciated.
HOLY NAME SOCIETY ~ There will be a Holy Name Society Meeting this Sunday, December 10th, after the 8:00 AM Mass. Next Sunday, December 17th, Holy Name Society will be having coffee & donuts in the Church Hall after the 8:00 & 10:30 AM Masses. Everyone welcome!
HOLLIDAYSBURG VETERANS HOME ~ Gifts for the Veterans can be dropped off in the box in the Bridal Room until Sunday, December 17th.  Thank-you.
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We are placing names of the sick in the bulletin for prayer providing they give permission.  May the Divine Physician send healing grace for those for whom we pray:  Allen C. Rosemas, Patricia Murphy, Bernice Myers, Dwight Fyock, Lori Facciani, Dylon Wills, Dawn Hagen, Debbie Dibert, Missy, Joanne (Kolar) Hufford, Christine Flanagan, Ayden Alan Grata, Remy Beaver, Mary Lou Offman, Marian Chuckalovcak, Arlene Diamond, Mary Zangaglia, Dorothy Rosemas, Natalie Zerby, Patricia Grata, Michael Wadsworth, Valencia & Frank Tursi, Homer Locher, Brayden Schofield, Michelle Kasper, Diane Kingera, Allison Krischer, Ted Paluch, Brandt Hutzel, Pearl Litzinger, Patrick Munro, Fran Baldassarre, Corey Lybarger, Kristen Sinosky Long, Helen Ranieri, Cresta Micik, Basil Costantino, Madison McCrory, Laura, Joe Yoder, Dolores Yanzetich, Sandy Krug, Wanda Gramling, Merna Smay, Muriel “Jean” Wiesheier, Agnes Plummer, Jennifer Hagans, Mary McCall, Sean, Holly, Shane, Owen Taylor, Keith & Dawnetta Hoyer, Gail Faher, Marjorie (Latshaw) Feldman, Derrick Varnish, Daniel Koshute, Vincent Koshute, Karen Lovrich, Melissa Cordek, Michelle Elliott, Heather Romanow, Mackston Barrick, Connor Thomas, Erin, Pat, Mary Agnes Nastase, Mary Ann Bertolino, Dick Wilson, Dan Pauley, Peggy Mulvihill, Jane Plummer, Izzy Bihun, Erica Mitzelfeld, Heidi Allison,  Dorothy Kaminsky, Ed Ripper Sr., Bob Debias, Patricia Oshaben, Craig Kraber, Ashlee Madison, Marlene McCrory, Bob Casti,  and all of the sick of our parish, the homebound, those in nursing homes, those who care for them, and those in the military along with their families. (Please call the Rectory to have your name removed from the list when no longer seriously ill.  Thank You.)
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December 10, 2017                                                                                                   Mark 1:1-8
Why is it so hard to forgive, yet so easy to get even? Listen to John the Baptist in today’s gospel and repent of the anger and ugly feelings which block your ability to forgive. This Christmas give a gift which makes a difference. Give forgiveness.
RETIREMENT FUND FOR RELIGIOUS ~ Help religious communities. “Your generous contribution helps us to care for our retired sisters and enables our younger sisters to continue in active ministry,” writes a religious sister. Your gift to today’s second collection for the Retirement Fund for Religious helps provide medications, nursing care, and more for thousands of senior sisters, brothers, and religious order priests. It also helps ensure younger members can continue the good works of their elders!
DROP OFFS ~ If there is anything you need to drop off during hours that the offices are closed please put it in the green tote. The green tote is now by the office door (across from the back parking lot) under the new roof.
MARCH FOR LIFE ~ Citizens Concerned for Human Life and St. Benedict Church is coordinating a bus to the March for Life on Friday, January 19th, 2018. The bus will depart from St. Benedict Church at 7:15 AM. Mass will be offered at 6:30 AM at St. Benedict. The cost to reserve a seat is $10/student and $15/adult. Money must be received prior to January 19. All people under the age of 18, we ask that you be accompanied by a parent or legal guardian. Please don’t let the cost of a ticket defer you from attending-if you need financial assistance, please contact Fr. Crowe at the rectory (814-266-9718 ext. 507). The bus will return to St. Benedict’s about 10 PM the same day. We will stop for dinner, but please pack a breakfast and lunch. If you are unable to physically attend, financial assistance is also greatly appreciated to help cover the cost of the bus reservation. This is a very rewarding experience and a powerful witness for life at all stages of life. Please contact Heidi Bence to register (814)536-7335 a seat on the bus.
SALVATION ARMY TREASURES FOR CHILDREN PROJECT ~
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· Return your UNWRAPPED gift(s) with the tag attached to the St. Michael Catholic Church St. Paul Room by December 10th so that we can check them off and deliver them to the Salvation Army in time for distribution to the families.
· If you wish, you could provide an “extra” gift of your choice to be used for those tags that are not chosen at all.  Gifts and larger clothing for pre-teens ages 11-13 are particularly hard to fill.
SACRAMENTS CLASS ~ The class Sacraments will be offered at two locations this January. Msgr. Robert Mazur will be teaching a 6 week course (2 ½ hour classes) beginning Monday January 8 from 6:30-9:00 PM at Cathedral, Seton Suite, Altoona and Fr. Timothy Grimme will be teaching an 8 week course (2 hour classes) from 6:30-8:30 PM beginning Tuesday January 9 at St. Michael Church Hall, St. Michael. The cost of the course which includes registration and all materials is $65. Participants will explore the history of the sacraments and the post Vatican II Theology of the Sacraments within the context of Christology, Ecclesiology and Ministry. For further information and registration forms visit www.dioceseaj.org/lay-ecclesial-ministry or contact the Office of Adult Enrichment at 814-361-2000. All are welcome!
Stewardship Reflections ~

It is through repentance that we acknowledge our sins. In their pastoral letter on stewardship, the U.S. bishops proclaim that “the Spirit of wisdom and courage helps people seek pardon and be mindful that in the face of all their forgetting, the most important work of their lives is to be Jesus” disciples.” As we prepare to celebrate God’s greatest gift to us in the birth of our Savior, have we reconciled our sins so as to continue along the path to eternal life?
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Religious Education And Christian Helping 
                                                                                 December 10, 2017

***************************************************************************
REACH Basket Social ~ Our REACH Basket Social was held last Sunday, December 3rd.  A great big THANK YOU to all the volunteers who contributed many hours of their time to help make it a success. 

Also a big “THANK YOU” to everyone who attended our social.  To all of our REACH parents, thanks for all the generous donations of items for baskets, and desserts, drinks, favor candy and snacks!  To all of our wonderful parishioners for your generous donations and support!  We could not have done it without ALL OF YOU.  See you all again next year!
Fall Confirmation Sessions

Grade 11 ~ Session 11B ~ Sacraments and the Paschal Mystery ~ Sunday, December 10, 2017 ~ All 11th Grade students All will attend their Fall Session 11B from 9 to 10:30 a.m. in the Saint Paul Room to fulfill this session requirement. *
* If the students miss this scheduled session, they are required to attend another

parishes scheduled session to fulfill these requirements.  
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“What a morning! The angels were
devils and the wisemen were wise guys.”





REACH Holiday Service Projects
Holy Name K—5 Treats ~ Our Holy Name Society will sponsor a Christmas Pizza Party for our K—5 students on Thursday, December 21st.  REACH student volunteers are needed to help pack the Christmas treats that they distribute to students.  They will be gathering for this task on Tuesday, December 19th at 6:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall. 
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                    Any interested students should stop in or contact the RE Office at 495-4873 to sign up.
Religious Education Schedule for the Christmas & New Year’s Holiday

We will have a holiday break for our Religious Education students and catechists.  Religious Education Classes will not be held over the holiday break including the following dates: 

No Class on Thursday, December 28th for Grades K-5 
&

 No Class on Sundays, December 24th and December 31st for Grades 6—12.   

Classes will resume on Thursday, January 4th for K~5 and Sunday, January 7th for Grades 6~12.
   Sunday, December 10             Second Collection for Retirement Fund For Religious
                                                    Second Sunday Food Pantry Collection
                                                    Holy Name Society Meeting after 8:00 AM Mass
                                                    Religious Ed  / Grades 6-12 / 9:00 AM – 10:20 AM
                                                    11th Grade Fall Session / 9 to 10:30 AM / Saint Paul Room
                                                    Salvation Army gifts due in the St. Paul Room
                                                    Hall Rental
   Monday, December 11            Sunday Choir Practice / 7:00 PM
   Tuesday, December 12           Combined Choir for Christmas / 7:00 PM
   Wednesday, December 13       No Mass

   Thursday, December 14          Religious Ed / Grades K-5 / 3:30-4:30 PM
                                                    Saturday Choir Practice / 5:30 PM
                                                    Advent Confessions / 6:00 PM
   Friday, December 15


   Saturday, December 16          
UPCOMING EVENTS

    December 17                                  Holy Name Coffee & Donuts 
                                                           Christmas gifts for Veterans due in Bridal Room
    December 19                                  Grades 6-12 Making of Treat Bags
    December 21                                  K-5 Pizza Party
    December 25 & 26                         Office Closed                   

COMMUNITY BAND ~ The Forest Hills Community Band will present their annual Christmas Concert on Sunday, December 10th at 2:00 PM at the Galleria Mall near the Bon Ton.  Admission is FREE!  All are welcome.  Hope to see you there!
AN ADVENT OF CHRISTMAS CONCERT ~ Will be held 7:00 PM, Saturday, December 23rd at St John Gualbert Cathedral, 117 Clinton Street, Johnstown.  The program will feature the Greater Johnstown Diocesan Festival Choir and Youth Chorale under the direction of Cathedral music director, Evonne Yanzetich-Homway.  The choral groups will be accompanied by the Hilltop Chamber Music Ensemble.  Admission is free and open to the public. A free-will offering will be taken.

FIRE OF ADVENT ~ “Advent, like its cousin Lent, is a season for prayer and reformation of our hearts. Since it comes at winter time, fire is a fitting sign to help us celebrate Advent…If Christ is to come more fully into our lives this Christmas, if God is to become really incarnate for us, then fire will have to be present in our prayer. Our worship and devotion will have to stoke the kind of fire in our souls that can truly change our hearts. Ours is a great responsibility not to waste this Advent time.” by Edward Hays

�





The Sanctuary Candle will burn for


The Sick and Shut-Ins of Our Parish


during the week of December 10, 2017.











LAST WEEK’S COLLECTION





Adults	$3,811.00


Loose	$   252.37


Youth	$     29.00


Monthly	$1,103.00


Maintenance Fund	$   105.00


Candles	$     19.00


Immaculate Conception             $     99.00


Christmas Flowers	$   395.00


Catholic Charities	$       5.00


Total	$5,818.37





We sincerely thank and ask God’s blessing upon all who have care and concern for our parish.





 Catholic Ministries Drive     $23,811.00


  Raised:                               $15,575.00


  Balance:                $ 8,236.00


  Number of Responses:               92














